
Minutes
Nanaimo Flying Club General Meeting

      15 April 2012

The meeting was called to order at 0940 by Andrea Trepanier.  20 Members and 2 Guests were present.
1.     Minutes of Last Meetings
Moved by Doug Wakefield: that the Minutes of the 18 March 2012 meeting be accepted 
    Seconded by Mike Wilkey.                                                                                                 Carried                                     
2.    Executive Meeting Report  
The Executive discussed the issue of refunds of aircraft parking dues if an aircraft is sold or moved away from the NFC parking area.  It was decided that:
· if an aircraft changes owners, the previous owner will get a refund of unused (pro-rated) parking dues when the new owner pays the parking dues for the remainder of the year.

-    when an aircraft permanently leaves the NFC parking area, the owner will continue to pay parking dues for that calendar year until the parking space is occupied by another aircraft.  At this time the new aircraft’s owner will pay for parking for the remainder of the year and the owner of the previous aircraft will get a refund for the portion of the year that the new aircraft occupies the parking spot.
3. Financial
Net income for March:          $     413.58
Net income year-to-date:       $24,380.78
Moved by Ron Kusch: that the Treasurer’s report for March be accepted.   

Seconded by Mike Wilkey                                                                                                   Carried   

The Audit for 2011 has been completed.

The Club’s telephone service is now provided by MagicJack, which means that all long-distance calls within Canada and the US are free.

4. Committee Reports
a. Building – Darrle Schlitz  (absent)  Nil
b.   Parking – Paul Ralph  
By email Paul reported that one parking spot was available.  (One of the new Members has requested a parking spot, so that will result in the Club’s parking being full.)
c. Social –  Mike Wilkey 
At the previous meeting Members decided to not have the usual first-Saturday-of-the-month brunch in April because of it being Easter weekend.  On short notice Don Crocker offered to run the brunch.  It was a good thing, because 14 visiting aircraft showed up!
The moral of the story is that our brunches are becoming well-known, and cancelling them with no notice would cost us both profit and goodwill.

 Volunteers are always needed for social events!  Contact Mike Wilkey  africa@shaw.ca
d. Membership – Autumn Umanetz  
Moved by Autumn Umanetz: that Membership Applications from Richard Sager, Jason From, and Kris Reynolds be accepted.  Seconded by Murray Welte.                                        Carried
e. Av-Gass – Al Brust 
Submissions are welcome any time at avgas@email.com   
f.    Fuel – Ken Welte 

As of 31 March approximately 38,600 litres are on hand.
Pump 2 will remain closed until the tanks are nearly empty.  At that time the pump will be repaired.
There is still an outstanding need for certain safety signs related to the Club’s fuel operation.  Barbara is believed to have the details.  George Irbe will get the necessary information from Barbara and produce the signs.

5.        Announcements and Coming Events
a. 24 April 1830 to 2000 Chase River Guides visit. Contact Barbara if you wish to help.  briddy@writeme.com
b. 28 April 1200 to ?  Slim Pritchard BBQ
c. 5 May BC Coast 99s Poker Run and NFC Brunch
d. 12 May Abbotsford Flying Club Fly-in. (Free Breakfast!)   http://www.abbotsfordflyingclub.ca/
e. 13 May.  NFC Fly-out to Vargas Island.  Meet at the Clubhouse at 1130.
f. 18-19-20 May – Sechelt Fly Market.  (See poster.)
g. 27 May.  Air Cadet Ceremonial Review at the Club.  This will last most of the day, and access to the fuel pumps may not be available at times because the ramp is being used for a parade or is occupied by military aircraft.
h. 16 June – Hope Flight-fest.  Reg Hunchuk.  (604) 869-3403  hunchuk@telus.net
i. 16-17 June – Pitt Meadows Airport Day  www.cypk.com
j. 23 June – Langley Fly-in.  Ken Wardstrom kenward@axion.net
k. 28 July – Pemberton Fly-in.  www.pembertonflyingclub.ca
l. Nav Canada notices regarding changes to Vancouver Harbour airspace and the training areas north of the Fraser Valley are on the notice board.
m. Matt St Arnaud has asked if anyone is interested in renting him an aircraft on an occasional basis.  See notice board.
Major Fly-ins
COPA Annual Fly-in and AGM.  Hanover, Ontario.  21-24 June 2012.  http://www.copacabbana.ca/
EAA Arlington Fly-in.  Arlington, WA. 11-15 July 2012.  http://www.arlingtonflyin.org/
EAA Airventure.  Oshkosh, Wisconsin. 23-29 July 2012. http://www.airventure.org/
Abbotsford Air Show.  (50th Anniversary) 10-12 August 2012  http://abbotsfordairshow.com/joomla/index.php/7-news/1-50-years-of-abbotsford-airshow-in-2012
Reno Air Races.  Reno, Nevada.  12-16 September 2012.  http://www.airrace.org/index.php
(To be confirmed.)
AOPA Aviation Summit.  Palm Springs, California.  11-13 October 2012.  http://www.aopa.org/summit/
6. Old Business
a.   COPA Flight 91.  Nil

b.
NAC Lease
The Airport Commission has sent a lease renewal notice which contains a 17% rent increase.  Barbara is gathering information from other airport tenants and will discuss a response with Members when she has this information. 
c. 2012 Event

The NFC Event will be held on Saturday 2 June 2012.  As previously agreed it will be relatively low-key, consisting of a fly-in breakfast/lunch, perhaps flour bombing and spot landing competitions, and/or a poker run.  To volunteer please contact Mike Wilkey africa@shaw.ca
Mike will publicize the event with local airports and flying clubs.
d.   Nanaimo Ladysmith Schools Foundation
Brian Andrews and Joyce Clarke represented the Club at the Foundation’s Appreciation Tea on 12 April.  Brian reported that the Foundation greatly appreciates our annual $1000 aviation bursary, and that the Foundation has a great need for donations to assist underprivileged children generally.  (Nanaimo ranks third highest in BC for the number of kids living in poverty.)  Learn how you can help at http://www.nlsf.ca/
The Foundation’s Award ceremony will be on 12 June, during which the NFC - Ray Erhart Memorial Bursary will be presented.  Irma Erhart will make the presentation.
7. New Business   
Members approved Don Crocker’s request to use the Clubhouse for about an hour at the end of each day’s Air Cadet glider training in order to conduct debriefing of instructors and administrative paperwork.
8.
 Next Meeting Date
 20 May 2012
 Executive Meeting 0900
 General Meeting 0930  
9.       Adjournment   Moved by Doug Sowden: that the meeting be adjourned. 
          Seconded by Mike Wilkey.                                                                                            Carried  

The meeting was adjourned at 1025.  
Doug Wakefield
Secretary 
Guest Speaker
Thanks to Captain Dom Lassonde of the Victoria Joint Rescue Coordination Centre for his talk on Search and Rescue, particularly the benefits of 406 ELTs.
    Thanks to those responsible for providing a particularly tasty brunch.
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